A SCITUATE HOUSING AUTHORITY SPECIAL MEETING WAS HELD ON

TUESDAY, MAY 17, 2016 AT 6:00 PM AT 791 COUNTRY WAY IN SCITUATE, MA.

Call to Order:
6:02 PM

Present:
 
Stephen Coulter


Jody McDonough


Michael Collins 
Absent: 

Theresa Martini Ash  

Doreen Lang
Also Present:      Joe Armstrong, Affordable Housing Development Consultant
                             Jon Duane, Board Member Elect
Kathy DeMarsh, Executive Director and Secretary to the Board; 

Communications/Business

In reference to the Proposal that was missing Attachment D, Joe Armstrong received word from Nancy Holt, Town Finance Director that after conferring with the Inspector General’s office and the Town Administrator, Patricia Vinchesi it was determined that the SHA could allow the proposer 24 hours to submit the Statement of Beneficial Interest. If received within 24 hours, then the proposal can be considered.  If not, then it should not be considered. The proposer did in fact submit the Attachment D before the deadline. The Attachment was added to the packages and distributed to the Board members for review.
Review of RFP responses received
Discussion ensued about the proposals received. It was determined that all three proposals warranted an interview.
On a motion by Jody McDonough, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously


Voted:

To accept all three applicants as qualified to be invited for an interview 

with the Board on June 13, 2016.

Ayes: 3

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0

The Executive Director was asked to send each of the developers a congratulatory email inviting them for an interview to be scheduled for Monday, June 13, 2016 beginning at 5:00PM. Each interview would be scheduled separately on the hour. The Board indicated that each developer would have fifteen minutes to present their proposal and thirty minutes of questions and answers/discussion.
The Board also decided to change the next meeting date from Monday, May 23, 2016 to Tuesday, May 24, 2016 at 6:00PM. 
Adjourn
On a motion by Jody McDonough, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously
Voted: 
To adjourn the meeting, the time being 7:39PM.

Ayes: 3

Nays: 0

Abstained: 0 

(Seal)




Kathy J. DeMarsh





  Kathy J. DeMarsh, Secretary

